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M I N U T E S 

 

ADMINISTRATIVE WORKSHOP               TUESDAY, APRIL 16, 2024 

SOUTH PASADENA, FLORIDA          COMMISSION CHAMBERS – 9:00 A.M. 

                  

Vice Mayor Neidinger called the meeting to order at 9:01 A.M. 

All participated in the pledge to the flag. 

 

ROLL CALL: COMMISSIONERS BEN THOMAS, LYNDA THOMPSON, THOMAS 

REID, AND VICE MAYOR GAIL NEIDINGER. ABSENT: MAYOR ARTHUR PENNY. 

ALSO PRESENT: CITY CLERK CARLEY LEWIS, CITY ATTORNEY JULIA 

MANDELL, FINANCE DIRECTOR JAMES GRAHAM, PUBLIC SAFETY DIRECTOR 

DAVID MIXSON, PUBLIC WORKS DIRECTOR SHAWN SHIMKO, COMMUNITY 

IMPROVEMENT DIRECTOR TERESA SULLIVAN AND DEPUTY CITY CLERK MARY 

JO BOWMAN. 

  

The topics scheduled for discussion were Proposed Regulatory 

Changes Regarding Local Development and Public Works Vehicles 

Budgeted Expenditures. 

 

The first topic for discussion was Proposed Regulatory Changes 

Regarding Local Development. 

 

Commissioner Thompson spoke regarding proposed regulatory 

changes previously discussed as part of the SunRunner Rising 

Development Study and distributed a handout (attached to Minutes 

as Exhibit A). She spoke in favor of pursuing the recommended 

changes along Gulfport Boulevard and suggested that grants may 

be available to assist in the process.  

 

City Attorney Mandell suggested contacting Forward Pinellas to 

inquire about what services they may be able to provide if the 

City wishes to pursue the proposed changes.  

 

Discussion ensued regarding local development.  

 

City Clerk Lewis stated she would contact Forward Pinellas with 

regard to the Commission’s interest in regulatory changes 

regarding local development. 

 

The next topic scheduled for discussion was Public Works 

Vehicles Budgeted Expenditures. 

 

Public Works Director Shimko spoke regarding his previous 

request to transfer funds within his budget to purchase a bucket 

truck. He explained that the purchase would be made in the next 

fiscal year, not the current year. He noted that he plans to 
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order the bucket truck and a fleet pickup truck in FY 2024 but 

they will not be delivered or paid for until FY 2025.  

 

There being no further discussion, the meeting was adjourned at 

9:18 A.M. 

 

 

 

        

               Gail Neidinger                  
          Gail Neidinger, Vice Mayor 
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